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With the arrival of the March 1st sequester deadline I wanted to provide a summary of where 
Connecticut stands and how we got here.  States are facing reductions in federal funds as a result 
of: 1) across-the-board cuts (estimated by the Congressional Budget Office at 5.3% for nondefense 
discretionary programs and 5.8% for nondefense mandatory programs in Fiscal Year 13) initiated 
by the March 1st deadline, and 2) a second sequestration on March 27th (estimated at .85% for 
security programs and .26% for non-security programs) associated with lower discretionary 
spending caps. 
 
What does this mean for Connecticut? 
Connecticut may see a total reduction in certain federal funding of $58.7 million.[1] Federal Funds 
Information for States (FFIS) has compiled estimated reductions by state, based on the data 
contained in their grants database. This database identifies approximately $6.5 billion in FFY 13 
funding for Connecticut. Of this, approximately $1 billion is subject to the March 1st sequester, 
which would yield an estimated reduction of $56.1 million.  Attached is a grant by grant listing 
and the estimated impact (reduction) to Connecticut.  It should be noted that most health, income 
security and social services, and transportation related programs are exempt from sequestration. 
 
In addition, approximately $977.3 million is covered under the March 27th sequester, which would 
result in a reduction of about $2.6 million.  If that date arrives without action, we will follow up 
with more detailed impact associated with it. 
 
How we got here: 
The Budget Control Act (BCA) of 2011 included automatic spending reductions, commonly 
referred to as sequester. The BCA sequester was scheduled for January 2, 2013 and was set to 
result in cuts of approximately $984 billion over fiscal years 2013 to 2021 if fully implemented.[2] 
Approximately $109 billion in spending reductions were anticipated in FFY 13, which would have 
been applied equally between defense and non-defense programs. 
 
The American Taxpayer Relief Act of 2012 (ATRA) delayed the BCA sequester until March 1, 2013 
and reduced the anticipated across-the-board (ATB) cuts by $24 million, bringing the new total to 
approximately $85 billion. However, the ATRA also lowered discretionary spending caps, which 
would take effect when the Continuing Resolution (CR) expires on March 27, 2013.[3] 
 
If you have any questions please contact Emily Shepard (x0227) or myself. 
 
Alan Calandro, Director 
                                                 
[1] The final reduction amount is dependent on implementation by the Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB). 
[2] The total required reduction was $1.2 trillion, $216 billion of which was specified for debt services 
savings. 
[3] In September 2013 Congress passed and the president signed a Continuing Resolution (CR) to extend 
federal funding from October 1, 2012 through March 27, 2013. 














